Minutes of Greenville Town Council Meeting June 11th, 2024

Monthly Meeting:

President Greg Redden called the regular monthly meeting to order. The other Councilpersons present were Andy Lemon, David Gomes, and Skip Powell. Also present were Superintendent Steven Webb, Utility Office Manager Crystal Robb, along with Clerk Jack Travillian. Other concerned citizens were also present. The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Minutes: Motion made by Councilman Lemon and second by Councilman Gomes to accept the minutes for Public Hearing held on May 13 along with monthly meeting for May 13, 2024. Motion passed 4-0.

Police Department: Chief Kamberg has been working on tall grass complaints along Highway 150. The Charger police vehicle is at Sneed Automotive with repairs estimated at \$1,500. Motion made by Councilman Powell and second by President Redden to authorize the repairs. Motion passed 4-0.

Financial:

Review/Approval Checks and Expenditures: Clerk Travillian presented the forms for the checks written from the utilities and the town. The council approved monthly checks.

Committee Reports:

Streets and Roads:

The cleanup along East 3rd Street has been completed. Property along Harrison Street has tall grass which is covering street signs. The Council will contact the property owner about this issue.

CCMG: HMB is in the process of getting updated PHASR rating for a list of projects to be submitted to the State of Indiana for possible matching funding.

There are several street signs missing or in need of replacement. Councilman Lemon proposed purchasing anti-theft stickers along with new signs. Motion made by Councilman Lemon and second by Councilman Powell to take funding from Motor Vehicle Highway Fund. Motion passed 4-0.

Property Cleanup:

The Floyd County Health Department has inspected property in the 9900 block of Clark Street and will be following up with possible condemning. Residents on Highway 150 were present and made a complaint about very tall grass at East 4th Street. The town will follow up with possible mowing and putting lean against the tax bill.

Special Projects:

The community-wide yard sale will be June 15th this year. High attendance is expected with the advanced publicity.

PRESIDING OFFICER

TOWN OF GREENVILLE, INDIANA

GREG REDDEN

JACK TRAVILLIAN CLERK / TREASURER